STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 19th October 2020 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions this meeting was held remotely via telephone conference.
	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, Andrew Henderson, John Parry,  Bruce Norgrove, Stephen Findlay-Saunders

	Public:  0

	

	Clerk
	Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
1715
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Meadowcroft, Cllr Rosemont
1716
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1717
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 21st September 2020 were approved and will be signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.
Matters arising



Cllr Parry asked Cllr Hudspeth about the speed survey, he will chase it up.

1718
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

Cllr Hudspeth’s report had been circulated before the meeting. 

Cllr Hudspeth 
Apologies for the late report, all COVID related. The rise in confirmed COVID-19 cases is a fast-moving situation. Ongoing discussions are taking place locally, regionally and nationally as regards the number of COVID-19 cases and a very close eye is being kept on trends and data. We will be ready to respond in terms of how any new system affects Oxfordshire. 

For now, work continues with partners to send increased and targeted communications that call on people to follow preventative measures and government guidance so we can contain the situation and reduce the rate of infection. We need everyone to take responsibility for their own actions as families, individuals, colleagues and neighbours. The only way we can drive down the number of COVID-19 cases is through collective action on the part of people.
COVID Secure team 

To help ensure Government safety rules are being applied, a new COVID Secure team is now operating across Oxfordshire. Funded by Oxfordshire County Council’s NHS Test and Trace grant, and delivered jointly across all Oxfordshire councils, the team’s aim is to work with and support businesses to help them comply with the rules and guidance that applies to them and to ensure good infection control measures are in places which the public access. 

A new local focused COVID-19 contact tracing system for Oxfordshire will be launched designed to support and compliment the national system.  It will provide another layer of support to help control the virus and #stopthespread. Collectively, Oxfordshire’s six councils will work to contact people that the NHS test and trace national system is unable to reach. People contacted will be advised to isolate, talked through how to access local support when isolating, and asked about details of their close contacts so these can then be followed up by the national team. The service will run seven days a week with calls coming from the council using a local (01865) phone number. Text messages will also be sent to people with mobile phones telling them to expect a call.
        Cllr Jackson – 
It has been a relatively quiet spell for WODC business with no scheduled full council   meetings in September. 

There are currently 4,000 people on the COVID shielding list and discussions are taking place with foodbanks & Citizen’s advice in case help is needed. 
Speed watch - more sessions are needed. Due to work commitments, the co-ordinator, Brian Mckeown is taking a step back. Cllr Jackson has agreed to organise future sessions; three have been organised for this week. More volunteers are needed.
1719
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

Cllr Carter-Windle received an email from Clare Bramley, a resident in South street informing the PC that they had sold the land adjacent to their property to a developer, Luke Carter, L C Homes who would be lodging an application to build two properties. 

1720
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
(a) New road signs - Whistlow up to the Holt – Cllr Carter-Windle reported that the new signage has been a success, however, people still appear to be driving too fast.  Cllr Findlay-Saunders mentioned that maybe drivers think the signs are advisory rather than mandatory.  A reminder of the 30mph speed limit will be posted in the Bulletin.
(b) The Clerk reported that the Defibrillator at the Sports & Social club requires a replacement battery/Pad, this would cost £160 & £32.50 + VAT. Also, the PC have been informed that the Defibrillator cabinets are now out of warranty and need to be to be replaced, the cost is £790.00 + VAT for 2 cabinets.
RESOLVED,
THAT, the Clerk could proceed and place the order. 
(c) Initiatives for Christmas were discussed. 
Ideas such as window/house front displays, Santa sleigh ride and Christmas choir. 

The PC will encourage the village to decorate their houses with bright lights etc with a ‘Light up the Bartons’ theme.  
Cllr Carter-Windle had a discussion with Jenny Barry who suggested selling memorial stars that would be placed along the fence in front of the Christmas tree to raise funds for Westcote Barton Church.    

Linda Webb has kindly offered to sing a solo while the tree is being lit. This will be recorded and made available on local media.  

Do we need to be concerned by the Scouts annual Christmas card distribution within the village? Cllr Jackson feels that due to the COVID restrictions this will not happen this year.

Could we run a competition for Window Displays or is that against Christmas spirit? Cllr Carter-Windle feels that we want to make it fun for everyone and not competitive, all agreed.
Could we do something with the school?  Cllr-Carter-Windle confirmed that as there is no official ‘switch on’ the School would not be involved this year. However, there are more ideas to follow.
Could we do a Father Christmas Zoom service?! Register your interest to meet with Father Christmas via Zoom!  Nice idea but who would be Santa?

From a volunteer perspective, do we need to be especially concerned for those who are living alone/self-isolating? Could we for example, host a Christmas lunch at S&SC with the rule of six or at least a Christmas foodbank? The Clerk mentioned that as the Sports & Social club were not holding the annual Christmas parties that this would be unlikely.
Cllr Carter-Windle reported that she has an idea and will report at the next meeting, this involves food boxes. There are around 60 volunteers in the village volunteer group, the PC will let them know of what might be required.
(d) Memorial Bench, Frances Road – Cllr Carter-Windle reported that the slats in the seat are broken. Cllr Henderson suggested that we ask Trevor Stewart to take a look to see if it can be repaired. If it cannot be repaired the Clerk to price up a new composite bench.

(e) Cllr Findlay-Saunders mentioned that the doors from the Barn at the Holliers development have been removed and there is now a glass wall. Will the doors be replaced?  Cllr Parry will investigate.
(f) It has been reported that facemasks are being discarded in and around the village – Cllr Carter-Windle to include a note in the bulletin to remind everyone to discard of them appropriately.
1721
Reports


(a) School Governors report – Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor



No report this month.


(b) Highways, pavements and verge – Cllr Henderson

 Good job of white lines, Worton Road. 



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields - Cllr Hinton 


Cllr Hinton confirmed the zip wire had been repaired. The ROSPA inspection has been carried out and all appears to be good. Cllr Parry asked to see a copy of the report when it is available; Cllr Hinton will send around. 
There will be a memorial on Remembrance Day, details to follow. Clerk confirmed that she has guideline information if required. Cllr Hinton will confirm.



(d) Youths/Young Adults (Cllr Norgrove)


A new youth survey will be conducted to identify the needs for recreational facilities and housing in the Bartons. The Youth Club is progressing all be it slowly.  See the November/December issue of the DFP for more information.

1722
Planning applications – Cllr. Rosemont

20/02559/HHD - 46 Holliers - Erection of a first-floor front extension – The clerk had circulated details to all Councillors via email as the closing date for comments occurred before the PC meeting.


No objections

20/01590/91/LBC -2 Mill Lane - Internal alterations to farmhouse to restore and repair period features and erection of garden sunroom.

No objections


20/02511/FUL – 15 North St - Erection of a new dwelling on existing garden plot including access, parking and bin storage.  (included on night as came in on 15/10/20)

No objection
1723
Finances 


a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19th October 2020 
THAT, all payments listed were approved.
1724
To receive items for next agenda



Christmas initiatives




1725
For Information only 

The Clerk informed the meeting that the 2nd Precept payment of £10,540 had been received on 23/9/20.
Cllr Parry reported that we will need to reapply for online banking as our application had been lost.  Nat West agreed to pay the PC £150.00 compensation.

Cllr Carter-Windle received a letter from MP, Robert Courts as she had been nominated as 
a ‘Hero of Oxfordshire’ for leading the COVID effort in the village and would like to share the thanks with the PC and volunteers’ group.
1726
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th November 2020 either by telephone conference or at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


2
Signed .............................................


